Summary of engagement work so far
October 
Organised 2 initial workshops in late October 2011 (1 in the north and 1 in the south of the catchment due to its sheer size)
27 different organisations attended.

Main objectives for these was to explain the pilot and to raise interest in being part of a group / network that could achieve more from working collaboratively than could be achieved by working alone.

The workshops were not focused on WFD directly – explained that was why we were involved however.

Main activity – back casting – what did the Don used to be like and what were the milestones that got it to where it is now.  Visioning exercise of what they would like to see the Don become – then back casting to work out how the vision “became” reality.
December 
Organised, facilitated and ran a workshop to work out what the network itself should look like – did it need a steering group; what information was missing etc.

Outcomes – no steering group!!  Only pilot we are aware of that has decided this.

Need to understand WFD data and how it could be used to help the network target its activity.

A requirement for baseline project information – what is currently going on.  We are now compiling an audit sheet to include our; YW and the network members projects.  This will be used to target activity; gap analysis

Saw us (EA) as an information and advice hub (including funding).
Whilst the group valued leadership in terms of a secretariat, it was insistent that it should not become a group that said no to projects.

January 

2 x data workshops – involved Claire Reece, Richard Freestone and Catherine Carter.  Explanation of WFD; the information we hold and the chance to manipulate and play with the information to suit their needs.
Planned

March – this is an important workshop that will begin to look at the “what” and “how” to start to draw out a catchment plan – the catchment plan, once completed, should have joint ownership and buy in from the network and will go towards the 2nd cycle of the River Basin Management plan.

This pilot is about us “letting go” as an organisation; involving and devolving to others and agreeing mutually beneficial ways forward.  It involves walking a very fine line in terms of how we do things; how we come across to others and how we work with other people.  This takes a great deal of effort and time to establish trust – it is the way that we will be expected to work in the future.
It can be easily and quickly undone !!  We need to make sure we are all singing from the same hymn book !

